03/29/2020

Due to unforeseen circumstances related to COVID-19, our communications center
infrastructure and operations have been temporarily re-routed to the Town of Redding
Communication Center. This will not create a degradation of 911 Emergency communications.
All Police, Fire and EMS services will be dispatched by a Redding dispatcher in the same
manner as done in Weston. For those calls to the routine phone line of 203-222-2600, you will
receive an automated message with instructions for how to proceed. Due to the temporary
closure of our communication center, we will not be available to handle walk-in complaints or
requests. Should you need to speak with a police officer or other official, call 203-222-2600,
follow the prompts and make your selection accordingly. We will do our best to get back to you
in a timely fashion. In the spirit of maintaining proper social distancing, we will be conducting
most of our business over the telephone and not in person whenever possible. We urge you all
to use the utmost in discretion when calling to request services by strictly limiting your calls to
essential or emergent needs. Our goal is to return to normal operations as soon as possible.

The Town of Weston is extremely grateful and extends our most sincere gratitude to First
Selectman Pemberton, Police Chief O’Donnell and Communications Supervisor Schnell for their
cooperation, effort and support during these extraordinary times.

Thanks,

Joseph Miceli
Sergeant

Weston Police Department
Technical Investigation Unit - SW CT
P.203.222.2626



